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RYR 11 DE-REGISTRATION        
Fri 17th Nov 

YR 12 MALAYSIA TRIP      
Fri 17th Nov - Thur 30th Nov 

YR 9 CELEBRATION DINNER       
Thur 30th Nov 

YR 10 EXAMS         
Wed 22nd Nov - Fri 24th Nov 

YR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE         
Mon 27th Nov - Fri 1st Dec 

YR 10 DE-REGISTRATION        
Mon 4th Dec 

YRS 7 & 8 PA CONCERT    
Mon 4th Dec 

YRS 7-9 DE-REGISTRATION      
Wed 6th Dec 

YRS 6 & 12 GRAD BBQ      
Fri 8th Dec 

GRADUATION         
Sat 9th Dec

Telephone: 
08 9293 5333 

Website: 
www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au

Email: 
carmelcollege@adventist.org.au 

App: 
Skoolbag Carmel Adventist College

Address: 
210 Glenisla Road 
Carmel, WA 6076

CARMEL NEWS

YEAR 9 SERVICE TRIP

 

Last week the Year 9 Students went on a Service Trip to 
Esperance. 

On the way, students travelled via Kukerin, where they helped 
Calvin and Jaclyn Shotter (Shire of Dumbleyung) to do some 
mulching and weeding of the local town gardens. In Esperance 
students worked in different teams and served by weeding nature 
reserves and local beaches, supporting Esperance Christian 
Primary School by helping in classrooms, landscaping for a 
nature play area for students and running a chapel worship 
program for the students. Some students also helped to clean up 
a new youth centre that the church is setting up for the 
community and gardening and cleaning for some seniors. 

Along the way, students also had a number of fun experiences in 
Albany and Esperance, such as shearing a sheep, farm bonfire, 
visiting the ANZAC Centre, seeing The Bridge and Gap in Albany, 
climbing Bluff Knoll, swimming at beaches and the pool, fishing, 
a boat cruise around the Bay of Isles in Esperance and visiting 
Wave Rock. 

The Year 9 Aspire Program at Carmel Adventist College provides 
students with experiences and life lessons that support the 
development of self-aware, responsible, respectful and resilient 
adults.  

For more info and photos visit https://www.facebook.com/
year9aspire/  

Mr Brad Flynn 
Director of Studies
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ORIENTATION DAY 
On Friday 10th November, 43 Year 6 students and their families 
came to visit and familiarise themselves with Carmel Adventist 
College Secondary.  The day started off in the assembly hall where 
Mr Thomson, principal, and Mrs Foster, Deputy Principal, addressed 
everyone and had a short worship before the students separated into 
groups for tours on the way to their first of many activities.  

While the students headed off, families enjoyed a beautiful morning 
tea.  This time provided the opportunity for them to mingle and ask 
any questions they had. 

A big thank you to all the staff and students who helped to make the 
day such a great experience for our visitors.  We look forward to 
having them back next year as part of our school community. 
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SCHOOL FEES REMINDER 
All fees accounts should be cleared by 30/11/2017.  
Should you be having financial difficulties, please 
arrange an appointment with myself and Mr Thomson 
as soon as possible.  Enrolment for 2018 may be at risk 
if no contact is made.  Please also be aware that 
reports will not be issued if fees are outstanding. 

BUS APPLICATIONS 

Please note that if you intend on using the school bus 
system next year, all Bus Applications for 2018 MUST 
be completed and returned to the front office by this 
Friday, November 17.  This applies to both existing and 
new bus users.  

Mrs Naomi Thomas 
Bursar

WE’RE PRAYING FOR YOU! 
Over the last two weeks our CAC staff prayed for 
the following students to be filled with wisdom, 
confidence, grace and courage. 

If at any point you would like CAC Staff to pray 
specifically for you or your family, please contact 
our Chaplain Pr Miranda  
mirandaleijser@adventist.org.au. 

Pr Miranda 
Chaplain

Jack 
Likhwa 
Fiona 
Sela 
Amelia W

Michael W 
Madison 
Narthaniel 
Alison W 
Nathan W
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MENU 
Tuesday 21st Nov 

Pancakes 

Wednesday 22nd Nov 
Spaghetti on toast 

Bread and butter pudding 

Last day of OurFresco will be 
Wed 22nd Nov

PEACHES FOR 
SALE 
$20 for 10kg box 

Call Nancy Padula 
0419 938 564 

to place your order!

REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICE 
The school held a 
Remembrance service with 
the students on Fri 10th 
Nov.  The service consisted 
of a short Intro, reading of 
the Lest We Forget poem, 
playing of the Last Post 
song, followed by a minute 
of silence and a closing 
prayer. 

BENCUBBIN AWARD 
The award is an annual scholarship of $1,000 that is 
limited to one school year and is applied as a credit to 
the successful applicant’s tuition account. 

Criteria 
• Come from a home that is financially challenged 
• Have a demonstrated interest in spirituality 
• Have a demonstrated and positive attitude to 

learning 
• Be an existing or prospective student at the College  

Applications for the Bencubbin Award are available at 
reception.
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2018 INFORMATION 
By now most of you will have received your child/
children’s information packs for 2018 via the post, 
if you have not yet received your families pack, 
please phone reception and one will be posted to 
you.  It is important that you return all forms in the 
pack by Thursday 30th November 2017 

Permissions Form –  No medication or off-site   
  events until complete 
Bus Form – Even if you are an existing bus user  
  (No form no guarantees that there  
  will be a seat available) 
NAPLAN data form – Year 7 and 9’s only. 

Please contact Mrs Julie McCutcheon if you have 
any questions 

Email: juliemccutcheon@adventist.org.au

BOOKLISTS 
Booklist’s are now available, and each family should 
have received theirs.  If you haven’t, please contact 
reception and one will be emailed or posted. 

When ordering online, please don’t forget your access 
code W9NW5M this will give you access to the 
Carmel College booklists 
order online at http://www.officemaxschools.com.au/

HOLIDAY HOURS 

OFFICE 

Carmel College will be closed on the following 
dates over the holidays 

Friday 22nd Dec 2017 
Monday 25th Dec Christmas Day 

Tuesday 26th Dec Boxing day 
Wednesday 27th Dec to Thursday 18th Jan  2018 

Normal Hours Resume 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Over the holidays the uniform shop will be by 
appointment only. 

Opening times and hours 

Monday 22nd January 2018 
Thursday 25th January 2018 
Monday 29th January 2018 

Hours 9am to 3pm 

To avoid disappointment please call reception 
and book your fitting as the College will be 
closed over the Holiday period. 

PH 9293 5333

SPORT/SPECIAL PHOTOS 

We have been advised by Kapture Photography that 
all sports and/or special team photos taken this year 
will be removed from their website at the close of 
Term 4. This is your last chance to view and purchase 
these photographs. Please visit www.kapture.com.au 
and access the gallery using our school code: 

UYFS8W 
This code can also be used to purchase class or 
individual photographs should you have not ordered 
earlier in the year.
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COSTUMES FOR PERFORMING ARTS PRODUCTIONS 
We are seeking willing volunteers to donate or sew some simple costumes for the 
Performing Arts Production at the end of the term. 
Roman and Bible Times in a range of colours and sizes.  

Material and sewing machines provided. 
Contact Nicole Richardson 0416 308 588 or nicolerichardson@adventist.org.au

ROAD TO BETHLEHEM NEEDS YOU! 
Livingston SDA Church runs an annual Road to 
Bethlehem live production and are in need of 
volunteers.  The R2B serves the community as a 
free, interactive, family event where the true story 
of Christmas is told.  This year it is running on the 
evenings of December 11-13.  If you have a 
passion for drama, sound, craft or simply 
passionate about serving the local community out 
front or behind the scenes with a festive spirit then 
please contact Chrysten Fitzclarence at 
chrystenfitzclarence@hotmail.com.  

IMPORTANT FINAL DATES 

Yr 11 De-Registration - Fri 17th Nov 

Yr 10 De-Registration - Mon 4th Dec 

Yr 7-9 De-Registration - Wed 6th Dec 

Yrs 6 & 12 Grad BBQ - Fri 8th Dec 

Graduation - Sat 9th Dec

SHARING a HILLS CHRISTMAS 
Is a combined initiative of local churches schools and business that band together to help people in need at 
Christmas time within the Kalamunda region. 

Last year 549 parcels were delivered to families in need with approximately 1265 people benefitting from 
Hills generosity. This year we would like to invite you to help us make another big impact in our local 
community.  

WAYS YOU CAN HELP 
Donate: Good quality food (Christmas themed were possible) for hampers, Christmas presents for all 
people ranging from babies to adults, or donate money to purchase required items. The last day for 
donations to Carmel Adventist College Secondary is December 8, 2017. 

Help sort/pack/deliver: From Tuesday the 12th until the 15th of December, 2017. Volunteers of all age are 
encouraged to come help and a morning tea/lunch is supplied for anyone serving. The entire hamper 
production is hosted by the Kalamunda Church of Christ over the week.     

Refer: A family in need to our Chaplain/Pastor before December 8, 2017. 

GET CONNECTED 
By contacting the wonderful Peggy Mews on 9454 5776, 0448 812 534 or 
email peggymews@bigpond.com.
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You are Invited to Year 7 and 8:

Monday 4th December 

Starting at 6pm. 

Bring a PICNIC TEA. 

Refreshments for sale 

Carmel Adventist College Secondary: 

Front Lawn and Assembly Hall

PRODUCERS: MRS HUGHES, MRS NARLAPATI & MRS RICHARDSON
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